Good afternoon, South School Families,

Please review these announcements pertinent to the month of November:

- 1. This Wednesday, November 16, school will release two hours early for SIP. This means kindergarten will dismiss at 12:25pm, bus and daycare at 12:30pm, and walkers and car-riders at 12:35pm. Lunch will be served, but Boys and Girls Club will not meet.
- 2. Next week, with the Thanksgiving holiday, school will be out of session Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. Students will return to school from Thanksgiving recess on Monday, November 28.
- 3. South School PTO will gather for our November meeting this Thursday evening at 6:00 p.m. in the school media center. If you wish to join the meeting virtually, please find Google Meet login credentials on the South webpage.
- 4. With changes in the weather, please be sure your child has appropriate layers of clothing, including outerwear. Because we believe fresh air and outdoor movement is good for learners, as long as the "feels like" temperature is above 25 degrees Fahrenheit, there is a possibility that your child may be outside for PE and recess. Please dress your child appropriate to the weather.
- 5. Speaking of clothing, we have many articles of Lost and Found clothing. If you believe your child is missing something, please have her/him look through the Lost and Found located just inside the front doors. If you have any questions, please contact the school office (217.245.5514).
- 6. Finally, due to having long term subs in all of our Elementary Music teacher positions right now, we will be changing our traditional Winter Concert to a Spring Sing. Please be on the lookout for dates and times to be announced after Winter Break. While this is a change from previous years, we are excited for the new opportunity for our students to show off some of their fine arts skills!

Have a wonderful evening.

To be sent via Skylert 11/14/22 3:00pm